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7/12/21 VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES

 VILLAGE OF LANNON

CITIZEN COMMENTS OF THE VILLAGE BOARD MEETING FROM 7/12/21
Citizens Comments:
Jan Schmidt – Police Department is held in high regards but Lannon Rd and Good Hope Rd. need more enforcement. There are small children in the area and they are flying through there with the road detour.  They are going through the intersection and not stopping at the sign.  Would like more presence on Saturdays as well.

We have discussed the problem that is taking place in that intersection, and our police department will be making more of a presence there. I am aware that this has become a problem, as I was at the intersection one day and saw a Gessler truck almost get hit by someone who had barely come to a stop.  Kelly Jensen

Extra patrols have been conducted and will continue to be conducted at all construction zones for the duration of the Water Expansion project.  Amy Martin

Christine Swearingen – concerned with the blasting and stuff falling off of shelves.

I have recently discussed the blasting with Ben Woods, and I know that we are currently working with Lannon Stone Quarry in regards to not only the frequency of the blasts, but also with the strength of the blasts. Below is the contact information for residents to use for any complaints or issues in regards to the blasting being done at the Lannon Stone Quarry. They stated that they would prefer that anyone who has a problem with a blast that has happened, to get in touch with them immediately rather than waiting. This way they are sure of the specific time that the blast in question took place.

You can reach out to Nate at (515) 460-6613.

In addition, Eric Barbieri who is the chair for the Quarry committee, he can be reached at (414) 628-4087.  Kelly Jensen

Mike Gildemeister – Took a long time to get home because the traffic is trying to turn left and traffic backs up on Lannon Rd.  Can they change the lights?

I believe that the situation is being looked at.
Mary Madl – in reference to the proposed gun shop.  That should be put out as a referendum for the Village.  

Although it was not put up for a referendum, I do know that the Village is taking steps to insure that the owner of the gun shop is following all safety protocols. We will be watching closely to make sure that it remains a safe operation.  Kelly Jensen

